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Message of the Intercapitular Assembly 

of the Comboni Missionaries of the Heart of Jesus 

to the Comboni Lay Missionaries 
 

“Let us join hands together. Let the vow, the objective and the commitment of all who love Jesus 

Christ be one: to win unhappy Africa for him” 

(Writings 2182) 

 

Dear brothers and sisters Comboni Lay Missionaries, 

 

We greet you with the peace of Christ. 

 

At the end of the Intercapitular Assembly, we wish to send you this message of greeting, first of all 

to thank you for the journey we have done together during these last years spurred by the same love 

and the same passion of St. Daniel Comboni, and also to wish you a good preparation for and 

execution of the activities of your upcoming General Assembly to be held here in Rome on 

December 11-18, 2018. 

 

During the Intercapitular Assembly, that had as its objective to evaluate the work done from our last 

General Chapter of 2015 up to now, we reflected upon and evaluated the #35 of the Chapter Acts 

that states how we, the MCCJ, “acknowledge the journey travelled by the Comboni Lay 

Missionaries (CLM) and we intend to continue accompanying their processes of formation, 

structuring and self-reliance which help to consolidate their identity as a Lay Family, that is 

Missionary and Comboni, at the service of the Mission.” We affirm once more our commitment to 

walk with you and with all the other members of the Comboni Family, respecting our particular 

characters and autonomy, in order to achieve our common missionary ideal. 

 

We are aware of your desire to move ahead in growing in unity among yourselves, looking at Jesus 

Christ and at Comboni, in order to be a cohesive movement, both at the local and at the 

international level. This unity will be the best way to prepare yourselves for the missionary service 

among the poorest and most abandoned in your own countries and beyond your borders. 

 

We renew our wishes of all good things for the preparation and execution of your 6
th

 General 

Assembly and we assure you of our closeness, friendship and prayers. 

 

The Intercapitular Assembly of the MCCJ 

 

Rome, September 29, 2018 

 


